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The purpose of this report is to seek Community Board approval to the extension of the
refuse collection service down two private rights of way (lanes).

A Council decision (28 May 1997) gave Community Boards the authority to approve
any requests which have met the following criteria:

•  Lanes to be at least 3.0 metres wide
•  Grades of lanes to be not steeper than 1 in 5
•  Three tonne capacity trucks must be able to negotiate the lane
•  Five or more houses to be down the lane
•  Lane to be longer than 80 metres
•  Applications from residents are to be unanimous and on the clear understanding that

they are responsible for ‘wear and tear’ on the lane.

Our Community Technical Officer (Martin Julian) confirms that the two applications do
comply with the above-listed criteria:

1. Brackenridge Estate
This is a newly developed residential village at Templeton, on the corner of
Maddisons and Kirk Roads.  There are fourteen houses and an administration
block.

2. 34 Hansons Lane
This lane has fourteen Housing Corporation units sited there.

Recommendation: That the Community Board approves the extension of the refuse
collection service into Brackenridge Estate and 34 Hansons Lane.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.


